


For consideration 

Sentence 2 Paragraph 1 states “However, it is not appropriate for all medical 
consultations and should not be considered as a substitute for face-to-face consultations.” 
In reality it is a substitute. Hence the following text is suggested to replace the second 
sentence: 

“The modality for a clinical consultation should always be informed by the clinical 
circumstances.  Telehealth is not always the most appropriate means for conducting a 
clinical consultation and should not be considered to completely replace all face-to-face 
consultations for all patients.” 

What do I need to do? 

Before a telehealth consultation 

The insertion of an additional point after 3 c (i.e. new point d) as follows is suggested: 

“has been assessed to ascertain if an interpreter is required and, if so, whether a 
professional interpreter needs to be organised and who will be responsible for organising 
this and ensuring that the interpreter speaks the patient’s dialect.” 

The need for ensuring that the interpreter speaks the patient’s dialect was emphasised 
by a RACMA Member undertaking telehealth consultations with First Nations’ peoples in 
remote locations. 

During the consultation 

It is suggested that point 8 includes obtaining consent to record the consultation. 

It is suggested that point 10 is modified as follows to indicate the need to monitor patient 
safety during the consultation:  

You should “Continuously assess the appropriateness of using telehealth for the 
consultation taking into account the patient’s safety, the risk of psychological distress, or 
the occurrence of a clinical concern or incident and have appropriate arrangements for 
the patient to be seen face-to-face if necessary.” 

Prescribing: During a telehealth consultation 

The following additional point is suggested: 

“Consider if it is more practical and / or appropriate for the patient’s regular general 
practitioner to prescribe ongoing medications advised by a specialist who has 
undertaken a telehealth consultation for assessment, diagnosis and management 
advice.” 



3. Do you have any other comments on the draft revised guidelines?

The proposed changes and additions were carefully considered as they do make the 
guideline longer. However, it is thought these are useful and important and do not result 
in making the guidelines excessively lengthy.  

The grammar in Paragraph 1: Sentence 2 in the section titled definition of Telehealth 
seeds to be revised:  

“Telehealth can be used to provide, diagnosis, treatment, preventive and curative 
aspects of healthcare services.”  

Thank you for the opportunity to comment. If there are queries about these comments 
and/or RACMA can be of further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Yours sincerely 

Mr. Cris Massis 
Chief Executive 




